
	
  

TO: GDC Staff 

FROM: Commissioner Brian Owens 

DATE: October 2013 

RE: Prison Rape Elimination Act (PREA) Standards  

 

As the state’s largest law enforcement agency, with more than 12,000 dedicated professionals, it is 
with great emphasis that we strive to work diligently on creating and maintaining safe and secure 
facilities for our nearly 60,000 state inmates, eliminating any opportunities for sexual abuse to occur to 
offenders in our custody. 

The Department of Corrections has a zero tolerance policy toward all forms of sexual abuse, sexual 
harassment and sexual activity among inmates. Offenders who engage in sexual contact, attempt to 
engage in or solicit such contact, or help another engage in sexual contact will be disciplined in a 
progressive manner with each occurrence. Those offenders who engage in sexual contact with another 
offender without that offenders’ consent will be disciplined progressively and referred for criminal 
prosecution.   

In addition, the Department has a zero tolerance policy for staff who engage in sexual abuse or 
harassment with an offender. Those staff members will be subject to disciplinary action, up to and 
including termination and banishment from all Georgia correctional institutions, whichever action is 
applicable. Staff members who engage in sexual abuse with an offender will also be subject to 
criminal prosecution, pursuant to O.C.G.A. 16-6.5.1.  

Our mission is clear, create a safer Georgia by effectively managing and providing opportunities for 
positive change to our offenders.  

I entrust we will be diligent in the task at hand. 

Sincerely,  

 

Brian Owens, Commissioner 
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